Faculty of Arts Council

Minutes

Wednesday, February 6, 2019

12:30-1:30 PM

Tim Babcock, Rachel Berg, Carlos Colorado, Roewan Crowe, Barbara Foucault, Neil Funk-Unrau, Matt Gibbs, Kelly Gorkoff, James Hanley, Christine Hoeppner, Shauna MacKinnon, Lisa McLean, Jaqueline McLeod Rogers, Gabrielle Prefontaine, Brianne Selman, Catherine Taylor, Doug Williams.
Regrets: Brandon Christopher, Linda DeRiviere, Peter Ives, Steven Kohm, Roy Loewen, Jacqueline Romanow, Sante Viselli.
Motion to approve the agenda (J. Hanley/D. Williams). Approved.
Motion to approve the minutes of January 23, 2019 (D. Williams /R. Crowe). Approved.
Business Arising
Catherine and Glenn are still discussing the issue of departmental reviews.  He wants to see that policies governing these reviews are standardized across faculties.  He will raise this issue at the next Deans’ meeting.
Library
Gabrielle Prefontaine, Dean, Christine Hoeppner, Resource Analyst, and Brianne Selman, Copyright Specialist, came to Council to start a conversation across faculties on the issue of library access to scholarly research. Over the years, access to research has been consolidated into ever larger data centres. Currently, five such sites house and provide access to the vast majority of published research. The issue is that these for-profit entities are first responsible to shareholders. The result has been ever-increasing access fees.
The Library’s acquisition’s budget cannot keep pace with the increase. The situation is becoming unsustainable. UW has joined a consortium of western universities to negotiate better fees and better access. SSHRC and other funders are demanding open-access venues for publicly-funded research. Decisions will have to be made, and the UW Library is looking for evidence-based input from faculty. 

Brianne Selman presented various Open-Access options. The issues to be considered are ethical, academic and financial. There are ethical questions about whether publicly-funded research can or should be locked away behind pay walls. UW and other institutions are looking for venues with input and direction from scholars. Ideally, the venue would be done by universities for researchers. Profit would be less of a focus. But the reality is that financial considerations are important to making any venue viable. There are costs. But there has been a lack of transparency, and so costs have risen unimpeded.  
Motion to Adjourn (J. McLeod Rogers/T. Babcock). Approved.
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Date

